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The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of HL Global Enterprises Limited (the “Company” 
and together with its subsidiaries, collectively the “Group”) wishes to provide an 
update on the Group’s operations. 
 
The Company had granted Shanghai International Club Co Ltd (“SIC”) (formerly 
known as Shanghai International Equatorial Hotel Co Ltd), the owner of Hotel 
Equatorial Shanghai (“HES”), the right to the use of the name “Equatorial” to operate 
HES in accordance with the Company’s trademark licence agreement (“Licence 
Agreement”) with SIC which was last renewed in March 2024 for a minimum period 
of six months but not more than a year. Pursuant to the Licence Agreement, the 
Company receives licence fee income which is charged as a percentage of the 
revenue of HES. 
 
In view of the impending expiry of the Licence Agreement on 31 March 2025, SIC had 
on 27 February 2025 issued a notice of termination of the said agreement to the 
Company which would take effect on 1 March 2025 as SIC had decided to close the 
operation of HES for major renovation. The early termination of the Licence Agreement 
would result in a reduction of about $92,000 in other income in respect of the Group’s 
financial results for the six months ending 30 June 2025, but the Company does not 
expect this transaction to have a material impact on the net tangible assets or earnings 
per share of the Group.  
 
Shareholders and investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the 
shares of the Company and should consult their stockholders, bank managers, 
solicitors, accountants or other professional advisers if in doubt. 
 
 
BY ORDER OF THE BOARD 
 
Foo Yang Hym 
Chief Financial Officer/ 
Company Secretary 
 
3 March 2025 


